

PETER TAVY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 12 June 2019 at 7:30 in the Chapel meeting Room.

Councillors present:- Mrs V Abel, K Ball, , J Jeffery, E Dodd and D Skillicorn

T Pearce (WDBC) at 19:51.

1. Apologies.

H White and B Lane

2. Declarations of interest.

Cllr Jeffery declared an interest in Church Cottages and Finance.

3. Approval of previous minutes.

The previous minutes were agreed and signed. Welcome to Dartmoor -Clerk to contact J Medland re routes. Possible hand drawn maps to be put in the bus shelter.

4. Reports from Outside Bodies

There were no reports.

5. Correspondence

Clerk has contacted Tom Lee at Devon Highways re the lorries going on the road to Harragrove, he suggested that Harrograve etc give instructions to delivery drivers. This is not what is causing the problem. Clerk to contact Highways again re the signage. Email from DNPA re the Coombe Bridge, this is to have the planks replaced with Douglas Fir. DNPA asked if there was anything to add to the agenda re DNPA Forum meeting- nothing suggested

6. Possible Environmental Committee

Deferred to next meeting as this subject was put forward by Cllr White who could not attend this meeting.

Clerk is to write to K Smith at DNPA re the two bridges in the village and the refuse from the Coombe.

7. Church Cottages

The annual inspections of the cottages was carried out just before the meeting. Clerk to write report to discuss at next meeting. In the meantime clerk to contact shed companies re replacement shed at no 1 as the repairs to the roof would probably cost as much as a new shed. Shed is 8' x 6' with one window and an apex roof, preferably galvanise. Clerk to look into replacement windows like for like. Electrician to be contacted re sockets in no 1.

8. Millpond

There was a good turnout of 19 people to clean and repair the pool. At present it is $\frac{3}{4}$ full. The Council thanks all those who attended and to ensure that this is in the next Piper.

9. Playing Field

Alastair Guy has visited the site and will provide a quote. Clerk to contact Radman to arrange a playground inspection to ensure that the insurance is covered. Clerk to notify T Dodd that he is to go ahead with the fence and wall repair.

10. PEP.

All in place.

11. Highways

Traffic Notice received that drainage work is to take place around Paisleymead. There is still a huge pothole at Wapsworthy and one entering the village.

The road to Broadmoor needs repair as it is in a bad state.

12. Planning

It was noted that there was no site meeting regarding the Peter Tavy Inn despite the agreement that there would always be a site meeting as noted in the Minutes of the meeting dated 12 July 2017. After discussion it was decided that the agreement be amended to be "The Parish Council planning Committee will visit every site that they deem necessary" Proposed by Cllr Jeffery seconded Cllr Skillicorn. All in favour.

The Council had agreed that they supported the Inn's application.

13. Finance

Clerk provided the Audit Figures to the Council and these were agreed and signed.

There are grants still available re the playing field which we can apply for as a single council rather than having to 'twin' with another as for TAP. There should be information available in July with a £5000 ceiling.

Precept end of May £ 21,954.95

Outgoings

Clerk's Salary(April) £ 232.54

Use of Home office £ 27.50

Total £ 260.04

Advert WNM £ 55.76

Incomings

Church Cotts Admin £ 26.66

Total exc Emerg l'man £ 21,365.81

Emerg L'man £ 300.00

Church Cotts end of May £ 17,269.52

Outgoings

Admin to Precept £ 26.66

Incomings

Rent 1 CC £ 349.00

Rent 2 CC £ 309.00

End of June £ 17,900.86

14. AOB

The directional fingerpost at Hillbridge is still damaged and needs to be replaced/repaired.
The A386 needs the slow sign painted as was suggested by Devon Highways at our meeting.
SWWA to be informed re water main leak at Causeway.

There being no further business meeting closed at 8:30

Cllr Skillicorn and Clerk left the meeting before Part II.